

COPPLE CROWN VILLAGE DISTRICT MEETING

SEPTEMBER 6, 2018

Meeting called to order at 6:03pm

The treasurers report was made available.

June's numbers:

Beginning: \$25,745.11

Ending: \$28,739.10

July's numbers:

Beginning: \$28,739.10

Ending: \$28,545.11

August's numbers:

Beginning: \$28,545.11

Ending: \$34,675.53

There was a lot of discussion about the water system. The main questions were a timeframe for the instillation of the new pumps and the repair of the leak at Deer Lane. It was agreed that we will get a solid date from Jake Dawson for these things. Nolan Woodcock explained the history of the system and that what was installed four years ago met the bare minimum of the state requirements. Pat Grant added that we trusted the State, LRW, and DuBoise and King to put in the right equipment and that we need to work together to make sure this kind of stuff doesn't happen again.

Laurene Todd suggested to try and find a means of better communication.

Chris Irish volunteered his time and equipment to help as he can.

Many people expressed that 6:00pm was not a great time for meetings.

It was asked what the wooden boards can be used for. It was explained that the current boards were meant for the large notice of the August meeting and to use for other village notices, instead of the entry board. They will get modified to look better. As far as content, it was decided that we will try and come up with a compromise for village business and community information.

Virginia Skinner agreed that we will have information on the water system by the next meeting. We will try and notify people as we know definitive dates on work.

Virginia Skinner notified everybody that starting in April, we will start charging to store boats and such. We have not decided on a price yet. The seasons would be September to April and May to August.

Pat Grant had questions about the minutes from June.

Paving - Steve Mraz explained that the company didn't provide any written guarantee or warranty on the pave job done on Saint Moritz.

Impoundment of water - Corey Bisson explained the definition of impoundment of water as the holding of water, not the distribution. Along those lines, Rich Jackson explained that the fire pond would

need extensive overhaul in order to be used, and George Sherback said it was classified as wetlands, so we couldn't use it anyway.

Windshield - The payment from the insurance company for the windshield has been received.

Liens - We have calls in to the tax collector to start the lien process.

Chris Irish asked about buying Copple Crown land. Virginia Skinner said that we needed to talk to a lawyer to make sure we cover everything properly.

Pat Grant asked about the sale of lot 100. Kelly Bisson said that Pat was the one that had the paperwork for that. Virginia asked Pat to look through her emails to see what documents she may still have regarding that.

Laurene Todd asked about the insurance claim. Corey Bisson explained what payments we received last year, and that there is a criminal and civil case on misappropriation issue.

Meeting adjourned at 7:06pm

25 people were in attendance